[image: image1.emf] 


GOVERNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
220 SYCAMORE STREET, SUITE 200
RED BLUFF, CA  96080
November 15th, 2017

12:15 p.m. – 1:45 p.m.
Chairperson, Linda J. Lucas, called the November 15th, 2017 Governing Board meeting to order at 12:25 p.m.
Linda welcomed everyone, introductions were made, and roll was taken.
1. ATTENDANCE

Members in attendance: Linda J. Lucas, Tara Loucks-Shepherd, Phyllis Avilla, Drew Chevere
Members that were missed: Alejandra Beltran, Natalie Beeman, Shanon Cook
Guests: None
A quorum was not met.  
Staff in attendance: Beth Janes, Jennifer Torres, Kelly May, Rosie Flores Wilfong, Tina Robertson, Tori Prest, Brian Heese, Mike Lindsey 
2. NCCDI MISSION MOMENT

Brian shared NCCDI’s response to the shooting at Rancho Tehama and that our center in Rancho Tehama closed but was not a target.  Rosie spoke with Jeannie Jocobs, the supervisor of the interns in the Community Counseling Program.  Two interns went to Rancho Tehama to offer services.  Phyllis asked if Head Start and Early Head Start practice drills in case this type of thing happens at or near our centers.  Tori assured the board that drills are practiced regularly.  
3. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA
Delete Special Governing Board Meeting Minutes from the agenda.   

4. PROGRAM GOVERNANCE REPORT SCHEDULE


The regular monthly Consent Agenda items are the only items scheduled this month.  
5. ACTION ITEMS

*Approval of Minutes 
Tabled until the December meeting.  
*Consent Agenda
*Eligibility Recruitment, Selection Enrollment, Attendance Report-Jennifer Torres 
*File Monitoring Report -No report this month.    
    *CACFP Meal Counts Report – Tina Robertson
    *Chief Fiscal Officer Report – Kelly May
The consent agenda was tabled until the December Meeting due to lack of quorum.

*Class Size Waiver for Happy Trails Three-Year-Olds - Brian Heese


*Board Resolution for New Age Groups – Tori Prest 

   The Board Resolution for New Age Groups was tabled until the December Meeting.  
~ Brian noted there has been a change to the Consent Agenda Reports. They are now in a dashboard format which is more user-friendly, and the information is clear and concise.  

6. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Brian’s written report is included for your review.  
~Brian shared how well the Spooktacular was attended and that to hold the Spooktacular next year and in years to come, fundraising will have to be held.  All funds were exhausted with this year’s Spooktacular. 

~ He also noted that the Senior Nutrition Program is moving their kitchen to the Juvenal Hall Kitchen.  Brian asked other directors at the Cluster Meeting if they used a central kitchen and some do.  The idea of a central kitchen for food preparation for our centers is being considered.  Brian will be speaking with David Madrigal from the Community Action Agency to discuss the challenges Senior Nutrition had with utilizing the kitchen at the Community Center before meeting with Chris Hurton, Community Center Director, to discuss the possibilities after the new year. 
~Brian shared that our information technology services will be going out for bid. The board approved Ray Morgan to present in December; Apex will present in January and then Computer Logistics after that. 
~Strategic Planning meetings will begin on Tuesday, December 5, from 9:00 to 12:00 p.m. in the Central Office Event Room.  They are scheduled every other week from December 5th, 2017 to March 27th, 2018.  

7. SERVICE AREA REPORTS
· Enrollment & Recruitment Report – Jennifer reiterated what Brian shared in his report regarding funding of Spooktacular 2018.  
 
·  Head Start/State Preschool Director Report – Rosie is in training for Nurturing Parenting with the Family Visitation Center Staff.  
· Early Head Start Director Report –Tori reported that a Parent Café was held November 13th, with school Readiness and Healthy Families Tehama.  It was 8-10 parents in attendance.  AmeriCorps workers and School Readiness Staff provided childcare.  Another Café will be held in December.  First 5 gave $4,800.00 to help fund this endeavor.   
· Nutrition Manager Report – Tina’s written report is included in this month’s packet.  Tina shared that cooks are working on the mid-year revision of menus and recipes.  She followed up with the Contra Costa County Food Bank, and they will deliver to Red Bluff once a month.  Tina is very excited about the prospect of a central kitchen for the centers. 
· Parent and Father Engagement Coordinator Report –Mike shared that the Fatherhood Conference will be held on Saturday, January 20th, 2018 from 8:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.at the Department of Education. Matt Redum, a trauma-informed therapist in the Sacramento area, will be the keynote speaker.  He comes highly recommended.  Drew Chevere will be a presenter at the Fatherhood Conference in January also.  Childcare will be more than just babysitting.  
· Human Resources Manager Report – Ashley did not have a report this month.  
8. CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no correspondence this month.  
9. POLICY COUNCIL REPORT
Drew Chevere, Policy Council Chairperson, is focusing on getting more parents to attend and participate in the parent meetings.  Mike inspires Drew, and he wants to share the things he learns with other fathers.  A Community Funds Committee will be formed to decide how the funds will be spent this year.  
0. COMMUNITY AWARENESS ISSUES
-Latino Outreach is holding a $10.00 per pie fundraiser.  It ends on November 16th.  Your pie will be available for pick up at Brookdale on Luther Road on November 20th and 21st, 2017.


-The Lift Project will be held on November 17th at the Tehama County Fair Grounds from 9:00 
a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

- The Red Bluff Downtown Association’s Christmas for a Cause Donation Station on Walnut Street, in Red Bluff, will be open for visitors November 25th, to December 15th, 2017.  This is an opportunity for non-profits to let the community know their needs.    
0. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was no Unfinished Business this month.
0. NEW BUSINESS
There was no New Business this month.
1. CLOSED SESSION

There was no Closed Session this month.

2. ADJOURNMENT

Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, adjourned the meeting at 2:07 p.m.

Submitted by,
Beth Janes
Administrative Assistant









Governing Board meetings are usually held on the 4th Wednesday of each month.  
THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR Wednesday, December 20th, 2017
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